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16 August 2021  

 

LOCAL GOVERNMENT ELECTION - OCTOBER 2021 

 

Are you interested in becoming a Councillor?  

The West Australian Local Government Association (WALGA) will be 

hosting an Election Candidate Information Briefing webinar, to inform 

prospective candidates about the roles and responsibilities of Local 

Government, Councillors and the Council.  

 

The webinar will be held on Wednesday, 18 August, at 5:00pm 

 

It will cover the following range of topics, with the aim of preparing 

successful election candidates for life as an Elected Member:  

• Purpose of Local Government 

• Role of the Council and Council Members 

• Playing Your Role on Council 

• Conflicts of Interest 

• New Code of Conduct Behaviour Provisions Relating to Candidates 

• Induction and Council Member Essentials Training 

 

In keeping with WALGA’s webinar tradition, there will be opportunity for 

participants to engage by asking questions that we will endeavour to 

answer during the session. 

 

You can register for the webinar at:  

https://walga.asn.au/Training/Webinars 



VACANCIES 

Applications addressed to the Chief Executive Officer are now open for the following vacancies.  

Please contact Nadine Richmond on 08 96851202 or admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au for a copy 

of the position description relating to any of the following vacancies.    

 

Plant Operator 

A vacancy exists for a full time Plant Operator working from the Bencubbin depot (38hrs/wk).  

You will be required to operate a variety of Shire plant and equipment however the main task for 

this position is to operate the Shire’s prime mover within the construction crew.  

 

A ‘HC’ class driver’s license is a minimum requirement for the position.  Remuneration will be 

according to Level 4 — 5 of the Local Government Industry Award 2010 depending on 

experience and Shire housing may be negotiated with the successful applicant. 

 

Parks and Gardens Officer 

The Shire of Mt Marshall is seeking a competent and enthusiastic Parks and Gardens Officer to 

provide attentive care for our numerous parks and gardens, recreation centres, fully grassed 

reticulated oval, caravan parks, and botanic gardens. 

The job is based in Bencubbin and involves a diverse range of duties and will be ideal for you if 

you like variety in your work and are self motivated.   

 

A ‘C’ class driver’s license is a minimum requirement for the position and remuneration is in 

accordance with Level 4 — 5 of the Local Government Industry Award 2010, dependant on 

experience.  Subsidised Shire housing may be provided and negotiated with the preferred 

applicant. 

 

Part Time Cleaner — Beacon 

A vacancy exists for a part time Cleaner in Beacon (25hrs/wk).  Duties will include (but not 

limited to) the cleaning of the recreation complex, gymnasium, Beacon Hall and tourist 

accommodation.  

 

Remuneration will be according to Level 1  -  2 of the Local Government Industry Award 2010, 

depending on experience and a ‘C’ class driver’s license is a minimum requirement for the 

position.  Subsidised Shire housing may be provided and negotiated with the preferred 

applicant. 

Continued over page 



Applications addressed to the Chief Executive Officer and marked Private and Confidential may 
be emailed to admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au, delivered to our office or arrive by post. 

  

John Nuttall 

Chief Executive Officer 

PO Box 20 

BENCUBBIN  WA  6477 

 

 
EXPRESSION OF INTEREST  -  SURPLUS ITEMS OF PLANT 

 
Expressions of Interest closing on Friday 20 August 2021 are invited for the outright purchase 
of the following Shire vehicle: 

 

2011 Procarman Tri-Axle Side Tipping Trailer – MM 15075. 

 

All vehicles will be in a “where is as is” condition and it will be the responsibility of the purchaser 
to bring the vehicle licence up to full rates or return the number plates.  

 
The highest or any offer is not necessarily accepted, and the canvassing of Councillors or staff 
will disqualify. 

 
Offers can be posted to PO Box 20, Bencubbin WA 6477 or emailed to 
admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 

 
To arrange an inspection please contact Mr Aaron Wootton on 0499 851 111. 

 
John Nuttall 
Chief Executive Officer 
 

 

RATES DISCOUNT PERIOD CLOSESS 

All rates payments not received by close of business Tuesday 17 

August 2021 are due by Tuesday 31 August with no discount 

applied.  Should you choose the instalment option, your first 

instalment is also due on this date.  

mailto:admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au


CYCLONE SEROJA - Primary Producer Recovery Grant Program 

Key features of the Program are: 

• The Primary Producer Recovery Grant Program provides financial assistance to primary 
producers to help pay for the costs of clean-up and reinstatement of primary production 
enterprises that suffered direct damage as a result of STC Seroja. 

• The maximum grant amount is $25,000 and multiple applications may be submitted by an 
applicant until the maximum amount is reached. 

Are you Eligible? 

To help decide whether you are eligible to apply for funds under this scheme, you should answer 
yes to these questions: 

• I am a primary producer, hold a current Australian Business Number (ABN) that I held at 
the time of STC Seroja (11-12 April 2021) and are registered for GST. 

• My primary production enterprise is located in the defined disaster area, was operational at 
the time of STC Seroja and suffered direct damage as a result of STC Seroja. 

• I intend to re-establish my primary production enterprise in the defined disaster area. 

 

You can apply at  https://agric.smartygrants.com.au/AGRN965_Primary_Producer_Recovery 

 

 

 

 

 

President, Tony Sachse 
attending the opening of the 
new Beacon Fire Shed last 
week.  


